
Notice 

Temporary Embargo of Liberty Island Database 

June 28, 2023 

The Lodi Fish and Wildlife Office has implemented a temporary embargo of the 

Liberty Island Dataset housed in the Environmental Data Initiative (EDI) data 

repository 

(https://portal.edirepository.org/nis/mapbrowse?packageid=edi.987.1). 

It was discovered that the larval fish (EDI file name “LI_larvaltrawl .csv”) and 

zooplankton (EDI file name “LI_Zoop_final.csv”) datasets did not go through a 

complete quality assurance/quality control (QA/QC) process before being 

uploaded to EDI in September 2021. Please note that the beach seine fish data 

(EDI file name “LI_seine.csv”) were completely QA/QC’d before posting to EDI in 

September 2021. The Liberty Island beach seine fish data are included in the Delta 

Juvenile Fish Monitoring Program’s data package and still available for download 

at https://portal.edirepository.org/nis/mapbrowse?packageid=edi.244.11 

We extend our deepest apologies to the IEP community and other end users who 

have used or are using these data. We will inform you once the problems are 

resolved. Please contact Jonathan Speegle (jonathan_speegle@fws.gov) if you 

have any questions or concerns. 

Thank you, 

The LFWO Data Management Team 
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